

5410 Grosvenor Lane Bethesda, Maryland 20014 IN REPLY PLEASE REFERS

October 16, 1975

Dr. Roland E. Reagan, Jr. P.O. Drawer LW State College, Mississippi 39762

Dear Roland:

This will confirm our telephone conversation of a few days ago concerning the formal establishment of the Mississippi Chapter. You were there when the members at the business meeting approved the Chapter petition. On Saturday, September 13, the Executive Committee approved your bylaws. You already have your officers lined up, so this letter is all that's needed to confirm the Mississippi Chapter as an official subdivision of AFS.

Best wishes to you and to the Mississippi Chapter.

Sincerely,

Robert L. Kendall

Acting Executive Director

RLK/vgh

cc: Gordon E. Hall, Southern Division President